During the January 2008 meeting of the Oak Ridge Site Specific Advisory Board, Christine Gelles, director of the DOE Office of Disposal Operations, gave a brief update on the status of the Greater-Than-Class C Environmental Impact Statement (GTCC EIS). Following is an excerpt from the meeting minutes and referenced presentation graphics.

Concerning the GTCC EIS, Ms. Gelles said it was possible the scope of the EIS could be changed as DOE responds to comments that were received during the public scoping process during August and September 2007. She said there will not be specific comment responses published until the draft EIS is published.

Ms. Gelles showed a timeline for developing the EIS (Attachment 1, page 4). She said because of the complexity of developing the draft EIS and incorporating all the comments received, she believes the final EIS will not be published until 2009. Her discussion of GTCC reviewed the public scoping process and some of the alternatives that were suggested (Attachment 1, pages 4-6). 

